Approved Minutes
July 18, 2011
Conference Call

President Lorenzen called the meeting to order at 1:07 p.m. Roll Call showed the following members were connected: Lorenzen, Stroope, Farmer, Steier, McKelvey, Paschke and Dehmlow. 

Dehmlow previously emailed the unapproved minutes to all Board Members from May 1st and 3rd, 2011. After review, Motion to approve the minutes from Steier, 2nd by McKelvey. All voted in favor of the motion - minutes approved.

Dehmlow offered discussion on the financial reports for the IPOA that had been emailed prior to the meeting. He detailed some of the income and provide an update on the fund raising for the IPOA. The Board approved the Treasurers report as submitted.

Committee Reports: 
Magazine:
Chief Lorenzen updated the Board on his discussion with the ISSDA concerning a salesperson for the Magazine. They are in tentative agreement at this time but still need to meet as a Board for final approval and a look at the contract to follow. Chief Lorenzen will be meeting with the leadership of the ISSDA in the near future. The agree on percentage with Jeff Harnish is 35% of new ad sales. Chief Lorenzen requested that Dehmlow provide a draft of the contract to Kellie for her review.

Legislative:
Stroope is concerned about recent comments from the Governor's office concerning the future of our Pension systems. He believes that we will need to keep a close watch on all systems to maintain what we have. Kellie advised that she will be working with lobbyist of the other Law Enforcement Assns. to join forces on these issues during the next legislative session, she has a meeting on August 11th with Dennis Jacobs and others. Kellie has recently spoke with Rep. Soders, he requested support or PAC money which is not available, she will help with a fundraiser for Soders sometime in September and we are invited to participate as individuals, the IPOA will not financially support candidates but each of us is encouraged to do so on our own.  Rep. Soders has helped us on numerous items of interest to Law Enforcement in the past.

By-Laws:

Major Steier walked us through the proposed changes to Articles 1 and a brief over view of Art. 2 & 3 which will be discussed at our next meeting. Several changes in language were noted, Steier will make the changes and new copies will be emailed to the Board.  Under membership, we will remain open to all Certified Officers, those not certified will only be eligible for an associate membership. Non-certified Correctional Officers do not meet the definition for full membership.  The Conference Call ended at 1:53 p.m.

Old Business: The Facebook account is a work in progress, more to come. ILEA council requested a female appointee. The Board agreed to support McKelveys application at this time, Lorenzen will be working with the Council to see if they are willing to find a female applicant from another association.


Our next Conference call will be on August 15th at 1:00p.m.

Respectfully,

Terry Dehmlow
